MEMORANDUM

TO:

Edward Adelson, Associate Executive Dean

FROM:
David Frego, Associate Director, School of Music

SUBJECT:
Withdraw of MUS 521: Form and Analysis

DATE:
28 June 2006

Jessica Mercerhill sent me a note indicating that Arts and Sciences Curriculum Committee requires a cover letter indicating how the decrease in credit hours from the withdraw of MUS 521 will affect the majors.

As a way of background information for the committee, let me begin by saying that 521 Form and Analysis has been a required course for all B.A. in Music, B.M. and B.M.E. students. Students normally take this course upon completion of the core music theory requirements. The music theory faculty have decided to reorganize their curriculum and have imbedded the content of this course into the second year, second quarter theory curriculum. This will create a more natural flow of music theory knowledge, plus align the content of form and analysis with the musicology core sequence. The information that was originally in the second year, second quarter course, 19th Century Chromatic Harmony, will be moved to a new elective course, MUS 620.

The decrease in credit hours from theory is part of the total curriculum restructure for all undergraduate degrees. The music faculty has recently approved the increase in credit hours of MUS 240 from one credit hour to three. This increases the total package to 12 credits of musicology, which will have an effect on the current GEC humanities offering of history. We will be proposing to substitute music history for this requirement. 

In summary, if the Arts and Sciences Curriculum Committee agree to the curriculum revisions, there will be a total reduction of six credits for B.A. in Music, B.M., and B.M.E. degrees. This will be a needed relief for our music majors, who currently have graduation requirements of 191 credit hours for B.A. in Music to 208 for B.M.E. Students in the B.A. program can substitute music elective hours to maintain the minimum graduation requirement.

cc: Jessica Mercerhill, ASC Curriculum Office

cc: Susan Van Pelt Petry, Department of Dance

